SUMMARY OF PROPOSED CHANGES TO PHYSICS EDUCATION DEGREES
	Name of Plan
	Proposal Request
	Rationale Summary

	B.S. Ed. Physical Science: Secondary
	plan change
	The Arizona State Department of Education, in response to the new No-Child-Left-Behind legislation, now requires all future physics teachers to earn a passing score on a physics content proficiency exam in order to earn teaching certification.  This degree program does not now adequately prepare students to pass this proficiency exam in physics.   Therefore, language describing this major needs to divert potential applicants who may be seeking physics certification.  While the department will not encourage any preservice teacher to follow this revised plan, we desire to keep it on the books in case we decide to develop a stronger algebra based physics certification route at some time in the future.

	B.S. Ed. Physical Science: Physics
	plan change
	The department now offers two tracks for physics certification, one algebra based track (B.S. Ed. Physical Science: Secondary) and one calculus based track (B.S. Ed. Physical Science: Physics).  This new calculus based plan we have proposed will take the place of the two former plans.  Historically, all students seeking physics certification have chosen the algebra based track because they felt that many of the requirements in the calculus based track were superfluous to their needs.  Due to recent changes in course offerings by the department and more stringent certification requirements by the Arizona Department of Education, the algebra based sequence no longer presents a valid path towards certification in physics (unless additional courses are added).  The changes that we now propose for this degree plan are consistent with current Arizona State Teacher Certification requirements and meet or exceed the new No-Child-Left-Behind “highly qualified” national and state standards for Physics.  At the same time, the changes we have proposed create a calculus-based degree plan which is ideally suited to the needs of future physics teachers.  

	B.S. Ed. Physical Science: Middle School
	plan deletion
	While this plan adequately prepares students to teach middle school physical science, the Arizona Dept of Education now actively discourages future middle school teachers from pursing a physical science degree plan since these teachers would lack certification to teach any of the life science courses common to middle school.  

	Minor in Physical Science for Secondary Education
	plan deletion
	In light of changes to state certification requirements and programmatic changes within the department of physics and astronomy, this minor plan does not prepare students for high school science certification in any area.  Future middle school teachers are better served by seeking a General Science certification, or a minor in physics, chemistry or earth science.

	Minor in Physics for Secondary Education
	plan change
	In light of the new Arizona State requirements for teacher certification in Physics, the existing program does not necessarily provide adequate preparation for future physics teachers to pass the content proficiency test in physics.  The proposed changes are aligned with current state requirements for certification. 


